

VFW Auxiliary Department of Ohio

President's Message

HELLO #TEAMOHIO!!!

I am sad that this amazing year has come to an end...It seems just like yesterday I was being installed as your Department President. This year has been an amazing adventure, one that I will always keep close to my heart!

Our Department is currently at 101.19% in Membership. That is a HUGE jump from last year's totals of 42,255 members to 42,759 members for this year and we still have until June 30th. All of the reporting, activities, fundraiser and FUN we have had this past year leaves me speechless! For those of you that aren't aware, the Dept of Ohio is the LARGEST dept in our organization.

It will be my honor to represent our department at the National Convention in Phoenix, AZ in July. I am hoping to bring back lots of awards & recognition to our Department Program Chairmen who did absolutely a FANTASTIC job this year.

I want to thank all of our Auxiliary Brothers & Sisters for their support and dedication to our Veterans, our Organization and to me this past year-my cup runneth over!

Loyally Yours, Kathy Matesic (Matt-is-sick)

VFW Auxiliary Department of Ohio

Volume 1, Issue 11

June 2023